Concerns about the use of Brain Gym in Primary Schools

Sense About Science* has been receiving calls from parents and teachers who are concerned about the use of 'Brain Gym' - a programme of teacher-led physical exercises claimed to improve cognitive abilities - in primary schools. The organisations that represent physiologists and neuroscientists - The Physiological Society and the British Neuroscience Association - are concerned too and we are writing together to raise this with you. 

It seems these exercises are being taught with pseudoscientific explanations that undermine science teaching and give children a bizarre understanding of how their bodies work. Some Local Authorities, unaware of this aspect, have promoted the use of the system in schools in their areas, though many schools are subscribing to it in response to other promotions. 

According to the calls we have received and to the material in the Teacher's Guide to Brain Gym, children are, for example, being taught special exercises to "connect the circuits of the brain" and "unblock" neural pathways. 

We would like to emphasise that the parents and teachers who contacted us are very supportive of the use of physical exercises. The concerns about the use of Brain Gym arise from the pseudoscientific explanations that accompany the exercises.

If you would like to discuss this or speak to a relevant scientist please contact Leonor Sierra at Sense About Science (LSierra@senseaboutscience.org). 
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*Sense About Science is a charitable trust promoting evidence and good science for the public.

